
DEPUTATION MEETING MINUTES 
 
Date:     Wednesday 24th October 2012 
 
Deputation Group: Orwell Park (Templeogue) Residents Association. 
 
Councillors Present: Cllr. Máire Devine 

Cllr. Pamela Kearns 
Cllr. Colm Brophy 
Cllr. Dermot Looney 

Deputation: 
 

Denis Donoghue 
Mary Sheehy 
Kathleen Fehilly 
Stephen Willoughby 

  
Council Officials Present:  
Michael Hannon Environmental Services 
Annie Meagher Environmental Services 
Michael Glynn Roads and Water Services 
Bernie Donnelly Environmental Services 
  
Dee Kelly Community Services Dept. 
Carol McDonnell Community Services Dept. 
 
The meeting was chaired by Councillor Colm Brophy 
 
Apologies: Cllr. Eamonn Walsh    
 
Item No. 1. 

& 
Item No. 2. 

Maintenance of Area – road and grass verges. 
 
Trees within Orwell Park Estate – outside and back of houses at Wellington 
Lane. 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Orwell Park Glade is included for road resurfacing in 2013. 

• Due to lack of funding the maintenance of trees in the County 
has fallen behind schedule.  The Council will try to deal with 
the worst cases first.  Ground shrubbery and briars at 
Wellington Lane bus stop, may be removed as large 
machinery does not need to be hired.   

• The Residents Association is to draw up a list of overhanging 
tree branches and forward to Environmental Services. 

• Try to get the footpath cleaned where compacted grass was 
left behind by the tractor. 

• With regards to Halloween, the Council will have crews on 
patrol in the area and will assist residents when possible. 
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Item No. 3. Litter and graffiti. 

 
 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

• Environmental Services will contact the local depot and 
request that litter collected by the residents be removed. 

 
Environmental 
Services 

 
 
 
Item No. 4. Orwell Park Green – update on Development Plan. 

 
 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
 • A site meeting was held early in 2012 to discuss a long term 

plan.  At present there is no funding available for planting.  As 
soon as resources become available a plan will be 
implemented. 

 
Michael Hannon 

  


